
 

BOARD OF HEALTH MINUTES 

May 21, 2019 

 

 

THE MINUTES HAVE NOT BEEN FORMALLY APPROVED AND ARE SUBJECT TO 

CHANGE OR MODIFICATION AT THE NEXT REGULARLY SCHEDULED 

MEETING. 

 

FLAG SALUTE:  Led by Chairman Dave Hansen at 7:05 pm. 

 

ROLL CALL:   BOARD OF HEALTH MEMBERS - Present:  Peggy Bopp, Dave Hansen, 

Nanci Walker, Ed Hayes and Barbara Horan 

 

Also Present:  Chrissy Whitehead, Sussex County Board of Health Inspector; Valerie Galizia, 

Board of Health Secretary; Beth Styler Barry, Nature Conservancy; Nathanial Sajdak, Watershed 

Project; George Parichuk, Township Resident 

 

Absent:  Donna Morris, Terry Cassidy and Sue Rude 

 

STATEMENT – Chairman D. Hansen stated that the meeting was being held in compliance 

with the provisions of P. L. 1875, Ch. 231, Secs. 4 & 13 the Sunshine Law, adequate notice of 

the meeting has been published in the New Jersey Herald being the Sunday and Daily editions as 

to time, place, and date, and is posted in the usual location of posted notices in the municipal 

building. 

 

CONSENT AGENDA- All items with an Asterisk (*) are considered routine and non-

controversial by the committee and will be approved by one motion.  There will be no separate 

discussion of these items unless a citizen or Board Member requests, in which case the item will 

be removed from the Consent Agenda and considered in its normal sequence on the Agenda. 

 

 *MINUTES:   April 16, 2019 

 

 *PUBLIC HEALTH NURSING REPORTS FOR MARCH & APRIL 2019  

   

 *SUSSEX COUNTY HEALTH DEPARTMENT REPORTS FOR  

APRIL 2019 
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APPROVAL OF THE CONSENT AGENDA 

 

Sussex County Health Department Report for April 2019: 

 

 Vice Chairwoman N. Walker requested that the Contaminated Well Investigation on 

4/25/2019 at the Hampton Township Municipal Park be removed from the Consent Agenda for 

further consideration. 

  

 A MOTION was made by E. Hayes and seconded by Vice Chairwoman N. Walker, with 

all members in favor, to approve the Consent Agenda as listed above with the items referenced 

removed for further consideration.   

 

 

CONSENT AGENDA ITEMS TO BE DISCUSSED SEPARATELY 

 

 

Contaminated Well Investigation on 4/25/2019 at the Hampton Township Municipal Park 

 

 Chairman D. Hansen stated that the water was turned on in the Spring for the pavilion in 

the park and tested positive for e-coli and total coli form. The County Health Department 

notified DPW Manager D. Bayles that a licensed pump installer or well driller should be opening 

and flushing the system when the water is turned back on. The Township is in the process of 

finding a licensed pump installer to comply with the Sussex County Health Department 

requirements. 

 

 A MOTION was made by E. Hayes and seconded by Vice Chairman N. Walker, with all 

members in favor, to approve the items removed from the Consent Agenda. 

 

OLD BUSINESS  

 

1. Update:  2019 Retail Food Establishment Licenses, Vending Machine Licenses & 

Pet Shop/Kennel Licenses:  Valerie Galizia, Board of Health Secretary. 

 

 Secretary V. Galizia stated that all of the businesses have turned in their applications for 

their appropriate licenses. 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

1. Presentation by Beth Styler Barry from the Nature Conservancy & Nathanial 

Sajdak of the Watershed Project on the Hyper Humus Restoration Plan 

 

 Beth Styler Barry of the Nature Conservancy introduced herself and stated that she had a 

20 slide presentation that she would be going over. A version of the presentation is available 

online at www.state.nj.us/dep/fgw/pdf/hyperhumus_presentation02-19.pdf . 

 

http://www.state.nj.us/dep/fgw/pdf/hyperhumus_presentation02-19.pdf
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 The presentation consisted of images and maps of the Paulins Kill Watershed Project 

including Hyper Humus. She stated that its state owned land and that the area was used to mine 

peat moss long ago. She stated that manmade ponds and ditches that come off of the Paulins Kill 

River were created for this purpose.  The mining stopped after the Clean Water Act was passed. 

The State took the property over with the intentions to be to do the restoration.  Many years have 

passed since then since the restoration project will be a large expense. The ditches disturb the 

ground water as well as the surface water. 

 

 The project goals are to improve the floodplains ability to absorb and filter storm water 

and pollutants, improve water quality including thermal impacts & more natural flow regime in 

the headwaters, enhance wildlife habitat in & along the river, improve opportunities for people to 

hike, fish & bird watch.  

 

 B. Styler Barry stated that they cannot restore the area to the natural habitat of the 1700’s, 

that they just want to improve the function.  She stated that she has met with numerous groups 

such as bird watching groups, hunters, fishing, trappers, etc, that use Hyper Humus to discuss 

their restoration plans. She wants all the correct information to be getting to the public and offers 

to speak with anyone on the restoration plans whether it’s doing presentations, answers questions 

via email or over the phone. 

 

 The largest question the Nature Conservancy has been receiving is “Why not just leave it 

alone?” B. Styler Barry responded that the response is that the area won’t stay the same way as it 

is today. She stated that over the past 30 years, studies have shown that the water is warmer; 

there is poorer water quality, more silt & sediment, less fish, less fish diversity, less plant 

diversity, and more invasive plants (20+ acres of phragmitis australis).  She stated that with the 

warmer water come the more invasive plants with take over the area and when they decompose, 

absorb a lot of the oxygen in the water and ultimately cause there to be less fish. 

 

 The next step is to make sure the design and engineering plans are ready to go to 

permitting.  The next couple of months they will be going over everything and hopefully are 

ready for permitting by the fall.  After then the restoration would begin and take years to be 

completed since the work progress will rely on what kind of funding they get from the state. 

 

 Chairman D. Hansen stated that the amount of fill that is needed is very high and asked 

where the fill would be going.  B. Styler Barry responded that the fill would be used to move 

existing channels and fill in some of the ditches, that it will take a large amount of fill to 

complete it, some being fill that will be brought in and some from their own excavating that’s 

done. Chairman D. Hansen stated that he knows that there is a lot of concern with the type of fill 

that will be coming in and that Hampton Township is about to adopt an Ordinance on clean fill.  

B. Styler Barry responded that the fill must be tested, that there are very strict requirements for 

clean fill and that is what they are using. 

 

 B. Horan asked where the money is coming from. B. Styler Barry responded that all the 

work that’s been done so far has been funded by a private donor that’s local and loves the area. 

They have donated approximately $500,000.00 so far. 
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 G. Parichuk asked what the water control structure is.  B. Styler Barry responded that it is 

a small single gate. 

 

 Chairman D. Hansen asked if there’s a chance of water rising because of the design. B. 

Styler Barry responded that there have been calculations done for that risk and it shows that it 

won’t rise. 

 

 G. Parichuk asked what’s causing the water to warm up. N. Sajdak stated that the shallow 

large surface of water with silt aids in warming the water up up.  He stated that surface water 

runoff warms water too so they are trying to slow water flow to the steams by doing things like 

creating rain gardens. 

 

 N. Sajdak stated that the Watershed Project is currently working at Memory Park in 

Newton on a project.  He stated that they’re trying to cool down the water that’s coming in from 

Newton. The warmer water creates more harmful invasive plants that cause less plant diversity in 

the area. They have planted 500+ trees in Memory Park. 

 

 B. Styler Barry wrapped up the presentation by reminding everyone that she’s always 

available for any questions or concerns and that she will notify the Township of any changes 

being done to the Hyper Humus Restoration Plan. 

    

CORRESPONDENCE 

 

No Correspondence.  

 

PUBLIC SESSION 

 

Public Session Open. No Public Comment. Public Session Closed.  

   

ADJOURNMENT 

 

 

 A MOTION was made by E. Hayes, and seconded by Vice Chairwoman N. Walker, with 

all members in favor, to adjourn the meeting at 8:05 PM.   

 

        Respectfully submitted by, 

 

 

 

        Valerie L. Galizia 

        Board of Health Secretary 


